



24 Huron Street West, Exeter, Ontario NOM 1S2 Telephone: 519-235-2700 • Fax: 519-235-3405

Municipality Of South Huron 322 Main St. Box 759 Exeter, ON N0M 1S6

6/8/2017 Dear Municipality Of South Huron,

I am writing on behalf of South Huron Hospital Foundation to thank you for your kind support and your payment of \$200.00 in support of 'the little hospital that does' through our Annual Gala.

In response to a need for lowered health care costs in Ontario and for enhanced palliative patient care at end of life, the South Huron Hospital Foundation Board is delighted to announce that the proceeds from this year's Gala will be earmarked for *the provision of palliative care resources for families in South Huron including but not limited to the creation of a small local hospice.* Named in honour of a wonderful young woman from South Huron, whose untimely death right before Christmas rocked our community, *Jessica's House* will welcome families and their loved ones at the end of life. It is our hope that, through the provision of palliative care resources for South Huron families, including the creation of a local hospice, that some good will come from the loss of someone so special.

We thank you for making this the best Gala yet!

Sincerely,

Kimberley Payne

Kimbuly Payne

Executive Director South Huron Hospital Foundation

kimberley.payne@shha.on.ca